DARSHAM PARISH COUNCIL

A Parish Council Meeting was held on Tuesday 8th November 2011 at 7.30pm.

PRESENT Cllr. Coates-Smith (Chairman) & Cllrs. Alexander, Hare, Loveridge, Reeve, Reeves, Smith, District Cllr. Slater & County Cllr Leighton.   

PUBLIC QUESTION TIME. No member of the public were present.
11.01
APOLOGIES.  Apologies from Cllr Leggate & Butler. 
11.02
DECLARATION OF INTEREST. No interests were declared.
11.03
MINUTES. 

1. All councillors were in possession of a copy of the minutes of the last meeting, it was agreed to be taken as read. The minutes were duly passed and signed. A copy of the minutes for the public notice boards were also signed.


2. The chairman has spoken to Rev Booth who agreed that the council could remove the Freddy Flegg memorial bench from the Chapel site. It was agreed that after cleaning it should be placed at the entrance to the allotment site.

The council has received the report from SALC of the result from the Village Development Plan meeting. It gave very useful ideas of the feelings of the village. The chairman to write to all parishioners thanking them for the support given and will canvas views on housing development which was not well covered by the report.

Many councillors had been approached by parishioners who felt that a new first aid kit was not necessary as there was already a kit in the village hall. The new purchase would be an emergency incident kit, much larger and more comprehensive for use at outside incidents.

11.04
FINANCE 

1. The Clerks expenses of £18.80 were approved.

2. Payment of £25 addition fee for insurance was approved.

3. A summary of council finances was present by the RFO.

4. A request by Darsham PCC for a grant for the provision of a toilet in the church grounds & kitchen unit which has been approved by SCDC was fully discussed . By a majority it was agreed to give a £250 donation towards this project to show the councils full support.

5. The payment of £78.00 for maintenance of the war memorial was approved. 

11.05
SALC UPDATE 

The chairman had attended a SALC meeting and reported on several matters that had been discussed including the rights of parish councils to appeal planning applications, SALC providing internal audit functions, whole council training and changes at Endeavour House. It was agreed to review our Internal Auditor at the January meeting. 

11. 06
LITTER IN A12 LAYBY NEAR GARAGE.

Litter being dropped in the Lay-bys had arisen at a previous meeting. Cllr Reeve  stated that there was a bin each side of the road that was not always used and suggested that the garage be asked to assist the council to keep this area tidy in line with practices of other food/retail outlets. It was agreed that the clerk write a letter to the garage.

11.07
COFFEE MORNING 12TH NOV


Details of that arrangements for the coffee morning were finalised.
11.08
PROGRESS REPORTS

County Cllr Leighton expressed his confidence in the new leadership of the County Council and stated £50 million of savings had to be found in the next 2 years. He had confidence that broadband would improve by 2014.

District Cllr. Slater also spoke of savings that had to be made, attention was focusing on better ways to give services and maintain high standards. He stated that it was possible that parish councils would face capping of precept in the future.


Cllr Reeves reported that the painting of the village hall was almost finished, it had taken more materials than expected but a good job had been done. They had 122 replies from their survey giving an 84% approval rate for a new hall.


Cllr Reeves reported that the Emergency Plan was now ready for distribution to all houses and would be carried out soon. The Chairman thanked Cllrs Reeves & Reeve for their efforts in this matter.


Cllr Smith reported that there were only 2 more allotment rents to collect.


The chairman reported that he had advised a resident of Fairfields who wanted a tree removed from the green to deal directly with the district council who were responsible. He will also obtain historical maps of the Darsham conservation area for future reference.

11.09
PARISH CLERKS REPORTS. 

Hinton Rd Darsham btn Little Chef & High Lodge will be closed for tree trimming all day on 30th January 2012 Diversion will be signed.

The tree work at rear of Church Cottage was approved by SCDC.


Cllr Leggate to give a 6 month check of the accounts.
11.10
ANY OTHER BUSINESS.


The was no other business
11.11
DATE OF NEXT MEETING. Tuesday 10th January 2012 at 7.30pm. 
The meeting ended at 8.58pm.
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